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Monday, November 1, 2021 

 

Dear CUPE New Brunswick, 

 

The workers of CUPE 3902 join in solidarity with the nearly 22,000 CUPE NB 

members who are still without a new collective agreement in your current fight to 

ensure fair wages and improved working conditions, and quality public services 

for the people of New Brunswick through strike action.  

 

Public sector jobs have been under attack for decades across all Canadian 

provinces. Premier Higgs is attempting to impose austerity wages onto 

overworked and already underpaid public sector workers. At the start of the 

COVID-19 pandemic, many of the workers now on strike were praised as “frontline 

heroes.” Higgs’ attempt to gut the public sector now shows the government’s true 

colours: they think the working people of New Brunswick are disposable. This is 

unacceptable.  

 

Everyone deserves high-quality elder and health care, access to education and 

other essential services in their communities. After twelve years of suppressed 

wages and unacceptable working conditions, the workers of CUPE NB joined hand 

in hand to demand that enough is enough. You are showing the collective power 

of the labour movement.  

 

Yours in solidarity from Toronto, 

 

CUPE 3902 Executive Committee 
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